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Your contactis: Pat Baxter, Head of Transport

Dear Peter,
Reading Journey to Work Area and Transport Innovation Fund Bid

I am writing to you at the request of Clir Tony Page, Cabinet Member for Strategic Planning and
Transport, regarding the development of the TIF Bid.

Reading Councillors‘and Officers have now met with yourself and senior Oxfordshire County
Councillors on several occasions to discuss the proposed Transport Innovation Fund (TIF) bid for
the Reading Journey to Work Area.

The TIF bid is a means for the authorities affected by the trips generated by the Reading journey
to work to combine together in a bid for central government funding. The bid is for around
£300m of expenditure in the journey to work area. It has been the subject of several submissions
to the DfT and its ongoing development is supported by DfT funding. We have now reached the
stage in the bidding process where the outline business case has been submitted to and accepted
by the DfT. We need to decide now, along with the other local authorities affected by the bid,
whether to progress the bid to a full business case stage.

Ongoing development of the bid will need to consider and finalise those measures that each
partner authority wishes to fund through the bid. Besides the scope for substantial investment in
improved public transport, the partners will also need to consider the area boundary for the
proposed low emissions zone and the demand management measures. These decisions are
critical to the progress of the bid, its costs and benefits and the timescales for submitting and
extracting benefits from the proposal.
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The proposed bid directly affects a number of adjoining authorities namely Oxfordshire County
Council, South Oxfordshire District Council, West Berkshire, Wokingham and Hampshire and,
indirectly, Bracknell. The bid also has implications for the M4 and the Highways Agency is also
involved in the bid development. Officers from these authorities, the Highways Agency and
Reading have been meeting with the DfT for the past two years to discuss and input into the
development of the outline business case for the TIF bid. If the bid is to progress further it is
now necessary to move those discussions onto a more formal basis with elected member

representation from the relevant authorities.

Clir Page has asked me to request your authority to consider the proposed TIF bid as soon as
possible and to formally invite your authority to join the elected member group that will
consider and finalise any TIF bid.

Please let me know when your authority could consider this invitation and if you would like any
further information to support your report.

Yours sincerely

Pat Baxter
Head of Transport




